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1. Call to Order by Mayor Garrett at 6:00pm 
 

2. Discussion Items 
 
A. Rental Ordinance 
 
City Attorney Kimberlin, and City Council discussed the wording and placement for a short-term rental 
ordinance. Attorney Kimberlin read an article that was created to amend our existing rental ordinances 
to include items directly related to short-term rentals.  Concerns about the time of annual inspections and 
who would do the inspections, having a responsible local agent, differentiating between commercial and 
residential rental ordinance wording, informing residents within 300 feet of a short-term rental property, 
and whether residents with concerns about things happening at rentals should express their concern to 
the City Administrative Office, the Police Department, or a responsible local agent were discussed.   
 
The topics of limiting the overall number of short-term rentals in the City, by density or by so many per a 
defined square foot area, as well as limiting the number of short-term rentals that are done by principal 
homeowners versus investors who buy houses and make them into short-term rentals were discussed. 
 
Attorney Kimberlin will take the feedback into consideration for an updated review at a future study 
session. 
 
B. City Council November 2025 Meeting Date 
 
City Administrator Greene explained that the date needed to be changed, to make sure that the election 
results are certified in time, for the newly elected City Council members to meet. 
 
C. FY 25-26 Budget Calendar 
 
This is a proposed guiding document, with Budget Calendar dates, that are usually on the same dates as 
Council meetings. 
 
D. FY 24-25 Mid-Year Budget Amendments 
 
City Administrator Greene went over the recommended mid-year budget amendments with City Council. 
 
E. LV Police Officers Association Contract  
 
City Council members had no questions on this matter during the Study Session meeting. 
 
3. Public Comments 
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Bruce Copus provided comment on why he would recommend that the City, sever ties with Giffels and 
Webster, saying there is an appearance of impropriety, and that at one meeting they started out their 
proposal in a self-serving way. 
 
Autumn Sousanis said she is glad the City is making ordinances about short-term rentals, and shared 
information on the impact of short-term rentals in Dallas.  She also expressed concerns about the mowing 
and upkeep of City owned grounds, and weed killer being used on City property without any signage. 
 
4. Mayor and Council Comments 
 
City Administrator Greene, said that both the DPW and Paradise Gardens Landscaping, take care of 
different aspects of mowing the City owned grounds, and that signs are put up if weed killer is used. 
 
Councilmember Hammond said Giffels and Webster has done a lot of work with the City, and that we get 
the benefit of the breadth of their experience. 
 
5. Adjourn 6:44pm 
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